
 

Principal’s Message 

I hope that everyone had 

a fantastic summer!  It was 

well deserved after a busy 

and wonderful year. 

September was a busy 

month, with students and 

staff diving head first into 

new classes and extra-

curricular activities starting 

up!  I would like to thank 

our staff for their commit-

ment to our extra-curricular 

program. Many small 

schools have a tough time 

finding coaches, so I am 

grateful that our teachers 

get involved with our stu-

dents outside of the class-

room. 

The new playground has 

been a wonderful addition 

to our school yard!  I would 

again like to extend a 

heartfelt thank-you to the 

playground committee 

and all of our volunteers 

who helped in making the 

new playground equip-

ment a reality.  We appre-

ciate your effort! 

On September 15th, Per-

due School held its annual 

Pancake Breakfast and 

Terry Fox Run.  Donation 

jars were set-up and to-

gether we raised over 

$790 to fight cancer! 

This year Perdue School’s 

goal will be creating life 

long readers and appreci-

ation of reading, while im-

proving comprehension 

and vocabulary.  To pro-

mote this we have allo-

cated 20min each day for 

students to read 

In todays world being 

able to comprehend 

what you are reading is 

an important skill that will 

help our students not only 

in school, but life. 

Finally, congratulations to 

Jessica Nicholls, who was 

our 2016 General Profi-

ciency nominee with an 

average of 90.3% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Perdue School SeptemberNews: 

The Buzz from Grade K/1  

What a busy month in our 

classrooms! Welcome 

back to school! We have 

enjoyed some communi-

ty building activities like 

the Terry Fox Run and the 

first elementary assembly 

of our school year.  Our 

classroom routines are 

starting to get easier and 

more successful as we 

continue to practice 

them everyday.  A huge 

highlight in our classroom 

has been our Class Dojo.  

It is an app that can be 

used on our school com-

puter and Mrs. Comer-

ford’s phone.  Our par-

ents can all connect to 

our accounts as well to 

see the different posts we 

have about our class-

room learning.  It has 

been a lot of exciting fun 

so far.  We even get to 

earn points!  So far, we 

have won 2 class re-

wards: a glow stick party 

and a movie and snacks 

party. Wow!   



 

Mrs. Braun’s Class (2,3,4) 

Mrs. Braun now has a  

website!   

mrsjbraun.weebly.com 

This site was created to help 

keep parents in the loop and to 

see what the class has been up 

to.  You can find a student link 

which has helpful info of what 

the students are learning in each 

subject plus links to great games 

associated with each subject.  

Parents page with FAQ’s, division 

website, and much more. 

Please check it out! 

Jr. SRC 

The Jr. SRC for the 2016-17 school year is: 

Kierra Moody (President) 

Wyatt Pavloff 

Wyatt Ivanco 

Hilary May (Secretary) 

Braydon Pashovitz (Vice President) 

Haven Richards 

Holden Clark 

Our first elementary assembly was on Septem-

ber 22.  We had a giant game of Capture the 

Flag followed by a community art project that is 

being assembled on one of the front bulletin 

boards.  Thank you to everyone who was involved 

and made it such a fun and collaborative time! 

October 1 : Sr. Boy’s V-ball Home Tourney 

October 5 : Cross Country Meet In Delisle 

October 7 : NO SCHOOL 

October 10 : NO SCHOOL 

October 18: Subway Hot Meal 

October 22 : Sr. Girl's V-ball Home Tourney 

October 26 & 27 : Student Led Conferences 

October 28 : NO SCHOOL 

      Remember 

Punch cards are available at the 
booth in $5, $10 &$20.  This is a 
great tool when you don’t have 
cash on hand. 

Grilled Cheese: served daily 

Pizza: served Wednesdays 
     Cheese and Pepperoni 

 

NO TABBING AT THE BOOTH 

Grade 12  - SOUP fundraiser will be every  THURSDAY  starting on October 6 

Cost: Soup and bun $2.50 

https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fthecityschool.edu.pk%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2014%2F05%2Fimportant-dates-570x230.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fthecityschool.edu.pk%2Fimportant-dates-students%2F&docid=OORQMggZsqjTZM&tbnid=7EkPiQYuKCbMyM%3A&


 

Junior Boys Volleyball 

This year we have a full squad which 
is great to see!  We have many young 
players which will mean in the years 
to come Perdue Boys Volleyball will 
be a force to reckon with.  This year 
our team consists of Josh Badiuk, Kas-
sen Downey, Barry Hooper, Adam 
Munro, Rylee Moody, Cade Shields, 
Carter Mason, Luke Gray, Liam 
McBee, Sharred Downey, Brennon 
Pashovitz, Joseph Kim, Brody Fyson 
and Tobin Kirkness. 

We haven’t had a busy schedule up 
to date but we have been practicing 
hard.  The grade 7-9 boys will be trav-
elling to tournaments this year with 
the grade 6’s joining us for practices 
and a few exhibition games.  On Sep-
tember 8 we travelled to Martensville 
for a mini tournament.  It was awe-
some. We got a lot of games in and 
the boys played really well.   

I am still confirming some other game 

opportunities for the boys and will let 

you know if anything else pops up.  As 

well our practices will be on Tuesdays 

and Thursdays after school for the 

majority of the season!  Thanks to all 

the parents who have volunteered to 

drive us to our tournaments and 

games.    

October Schedule 

Tuesdays & Thursday practices  3:05pm  

October 1 : Aberdeen Tournament 

October 6: Perdue (home)                                       

  VS Borden & Asquith  

         (exhib. Game) 3:30pm 

October 20: Perdue in Borden 

Junior Girls Volleyball 

October 3 - Asquith @ Perdue after school 

October 4 - Perdue @ Deslisle 

October 13 - Perdue @ Asquith 

October 15 - Tournament in Allan 

October 20- Mini Tournament in Vanscoy (to 

be confirmed) 

October 22 - Grade 6-7's in Warman 

 

Senior Girls Volleyball 

October 22: Home Tournament 

October 29: Vonda Tournament 

Senior Boys Volleyball 

October 1: Home Tournament 

Cross Country 

Our running team this year is: Morgan 

Fyson, Haven Richards, Alyssa Keilo, Tyce 

Shields, Tyson Smith, Wyatt P, Wyatt I, 

Chloe Bruce, Carter Mason, Cade 

Shields, Josh Baduik, Tina Kim 

On Monday Sept. 19 a majority of the 

team travelled to Langham for our first 

race.  It was a great day and our runners 

placed well.  On Thursday Sept. 29 we 

will be travelling to Biggar for our second 

meet.  It is a tough course but we are 

ready!  The last cross country meet is in 

Delisle on Wednesday October 5 



 

 

Thank you to the following companies who supplied people & equipment for ground prep work: 

 Cam-Don Motors 

 Moody’s Equipment 

 Kevin Fyson Trucking Inc. 

 

 

Playground News 

The playground held its Grand Opening at the Perdue School annual Pancake Breakfast with a acknowledgment 

of thanks given by chair person: Jackie Nixey.  The playground is in full swing and seems to be lots of fun for the 

kids!  The playground committee would like to thank the community and surrounding area for their support 

through the process of fundraising , volunteering to help with the install and leveling/raking  the sand.  They 

were able to fundraise over $60,000.00 through bingos, hot lunches, Mom’s Pantry, raffles and generous dona-

tions from community.  The Credit Union, Perdue Massage Clinic, Chuck Strate and Ez-Wrap went together and 

put on a community BBQ  donating all proceeds to the Playground. 

There were a couple draws being held for our volunteers.                                                                                                          

1) Kielo Massage -Those who volunteered to work bingos  got their name put in a draw for a 1 hour massage 

( winner Valerie Bindle).                                                                                                                                                                           

2) Playground Committee  - gave  away a $100 Co-op gift card for those who helped on the install day              

( winner Neil McLeod) 

The committee would like to thank the following for their generous donations: 

 

 Perdue School 

 RM of Perdue 

 Agrium 

 Cargill 

 Perdue Legion 

 K & R Golf Links 

 Weir Family Reunion 

 The Rack 

 Ball & Son’s Heating Co. 

 Perdue School Jr. SRC 

 Vern Caswell Family 

 Silver Eagle Excavating 

 Central Plains Co-op 

 Kielo Massage 

 Ez-Wrap 

 Perdue Credit Union 

 Chuck Strate 

 Perdue Massage Clinic 



 

 

 

 

PLAYGROUND TRIP DRAW WINNERS!!! 

Coady & Lexi Dehr           

 who won the    

  July trip to Chicago! 

     Kaylynn Bell  

who won the 

August Disney trip! 

Ron & Dianne Ebey 

who won the 

September Halifax trip! 

Sneak Peek Into 

November  

 November 1: Picture Day 

November 9: Hot Dog Hot Meal 

November11: No School 

November 14: No School  

November 23: Picture Re-take       

NOV. 1, 2016 

PICTURE  

DAY!! 

Credit Union                          

Share the Warmth  

Runs from October 3 –28 

Perdue School’s  

TERRY FOX  

  

 

 

Watch for further infor-

mation about what     

exciting things will be 

happening at Perdue 

School for that week 

October 17-22 
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STUDENT LED 

CONFERENCES 

 

 

 

Kindergarten 

 

 

Kindergarten 

Kindergarten 

 Picture Day - Nov. 1, 2016 

( kindergarten day) 

Kindergarten 

HALLOWEEN 

Sr. Girls     

Volleyball 

Home      

Tournament 

STUDENT LED 

CONFERENCES 

Sr. Boys     

Volleyball 

Home 

Tournament 

Cross Country 

Meet in  

Delisle 

Thanksgiving 

Education  

Week 

 

Soup 

Subway 

Hot Meal 


